Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes          October 1, 2018
     Memorial Hall
          7:00 pm
Call to Order: Bob Manners called the meeting to order at 7 pm. Others present: Andrew Baker and Town Administrator Terry Narkewicz. Matt Marchese was absent.
Media Present: Diane Broncaccio, Greenfield Recorder
Acceptance of Minutes:  A motion was made by Andrew to approve the minutes of September 17. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved. 
Noteworthy News: 
· Columbus Day weekend, and fall foliage season, is approaching. Many tourists will be on the roads. Bob urged everyone to use caution while traveling.
· The Agricultural Commission’s Harvest Dinner, featuring local foods, was reported to be a huge success.

Department Liaison Reports:

Partnership – The Partnership will be holding an event on October 18 to celebrate Shelburne Falls’ designation as a Great Place in America as chosen by the American Planning Association. The event will be held at the Shelburne Buckland Community Center, from 5:30 to 7:30 p.m. All are invited.
Pratt Library – Both the Pratt and Arms Library Boards reviewed bids for the interior renovation. Sub-bids for HVAC, electricity, and plumbing came in on target, but bids for windows and plastering were well over budget. The decision was to keep the three on-budget bids, remove the windows from the project for now, scale back on the plaster and lathe portion and include that in the general contractor bid. Since that initial meeting, the Arms Library Board has suggested that some of their endowment be used in order to go ahead with the project as planned.
Town Hall – Town employees are getting ready for the Workmen’s Compensation audit. The Tax Collector’s computer has been having problems. Northeast IT feels it won’t last much longer so the plan is to purchase a new PC using funds from the Tax Collector’s operating budget.

7:15 pm Mark Shippee RE: Proposed Chapter 90 Work (Skinner & Bardwells Ferry) & Outstanding Invoices for FY’18 – Mark plans to rebuild Skinner Road between Colrain-Shelburne Road and Frank Williams Road. The Conservation Commission has approved the drainage work. The cost would be approximately $82,000. The Bardwells Ferry Road project would consist of an overlay and drainage work, and would cost about $65,000. Andrew said he asked Mark to bring the proposed projects to the Board so all would understand where Chapter 90 funds are being spent. After the two projects about $50,000 would be left in Chapter 90 funds. Discussion followed as to whether that unallocated money should be put towards new equipment or more roadwork. Also discussed was a possible plan to lease equipment, in a lease to own arrangement. That would serve to spread out the cost of large pieces of equipment and would provide budgeting consistency. A motion was put forth by Andrew to approve the Skinner Road project as presented and the Bardwells Ferry Road project pending the completion of paperwork. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Due to a mix up with the town’s new email address, several invoices from Warner Brothers were received too late to be paid in FY’18. The only way to pay invoices from a previous fiscal year is to get approval via a Special Town Meeting. No such meeting is currently scheduled. Mark will keep Warner Brothers apprised of the situation.

Four applications for the vacant highway position had been received. It was decided to interview the two applicants who were from this area and that has been done. After the interviews, a third candidate came forward. Andrew has learned that the Town of Plainfield recently had the same situation and was able to hire the candidate that came in after the deadline. Andrew learned there is no barrier to doing that. The third candidate has all the necessary licenses and will be interviewed. In the future, it is likely that ads will state that the position is open until filled, rather than listing a deadline for applying.
Old Business:

Shelburne Falls Area Partnership “Draft” Vision Statement – Buckland has approved the vision statement. A motion was made by Andrew to accept the Partnership’s vision statement. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.

Defining Role of a Department Liaison – Terry met with the department heads. She learned that everyone’s approach to the role of liaison is different. A survey found that department heads felt there were some drawbacks to having a liaison but they also gave suggestions for improving the role. Suggestions included developing guidelines and a chain of command, better communication, clarified roles, and the idea of having departments giving monthly updates that could be circulated among everyone. Andrew felt the liaison role was very helpful for Selectboard members. It was decided to wait until Matt could be present before moving forward with any of the suggestions.
Green Communities Designation Funds – Terry has created a chart prioritizing projects and showing what could be accomplished using the available funds. It was noted that estimated prices varied widely between suggested expediter prices and the initial audit prices. Terry will be meeting later this week with an expediter to review the priority list. It has not been decided to use an expediter but references have been checked. If the Board agrees with the priority list Terry will get further estimates and DOER approval. A motion was put forth by Andrew to authorize Terry to proceed with the recommended projects for energy efficiency improvements to Cowell Gym. Town Hall, Free Library, Highway Garage, and Visitors Center, and in the meantime to continue to research solar projects. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Highway Laborer Vacancy – See 7:15 pm appointment (above).
New Business: 
Chris Myers, EMD RE: Request to Appoint Joe Judd to Emergency Planning Committee – Joe is a formally trained public information officer and would be a key person in developing an improved emergency notification plan. A motion was made by Andrew to appoint Joe Judd to the Emergency Planning Committee. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
2018 CDBG RFP for Grant Administration – The only proposal received for administering the 2018 CDBG projects was received from Breezeway Farm. A motion was put forth by Andrew to accept the proposal from Breezeway Farm for the 2018 CDBG grant administration. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Seth Martin RE: Pizza Trailer at 1105 Mohawk Trail – Seth has asked permission to operate a pizza trailer at the Arrowhead Shops. He would be selling pizza slices and assorted beverages. Seth is Servsafe and allergen certified. He does not need a Special Permit and has been working with the Board of Health. A motion was made by Andrew to grant a license to Seth Martin, dba Zepslices, to operate a food trailer at 1105 Mohawk Trail. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.

GSFABA RE: Request One Day Liquor License for Halloween Ball at Cowell Gym, Saturday, October 27, 2018 – The GSFABA is partnering with the Rec Committee for the annual Halloween Ball. They are asking for a license to sell beer and wine and will purchase alcohol from the list of approved vendors. A motion was put forth by Andrew to grant a one day liquor license to GSFABA to sell beer and wine on October 27, 2018. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Route 112 North River Road Intersection – Charlemont resident John Atwater is concerned about the intersection of Route 112 and North River Road. The intersection is on a curve and the sight lines are poor. He asked for a letter of support from the Selectboard. A letter from the Board will be sent to MassDOT.
Correspondence: None
Any Other Business:
National Emergency Alert – EMD Chris Myers asked that residents be notified of a test of the National Emergency Alert System. This test will take place on October 3, beginning at 2:18 pm. Cell towers will broadcast the alert for about 30 minutes.  
Public Comment: None
Adjournment: At 8:11 pm a motion was made by Andrew to adjourn the meeting. This was seconded by Bob and unanimously approved.
Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Recording Secretary
